FLEGGBURGH PARISH COUNCIL

Serving Fleggburgh, Billockby & Clippesby

MINUTES of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on 

Thursday, 19th January 2017 at 7.30pm

Present:
  Frank Brown - Chairman      Jennifer Colman – Parish Clerk

Councillors: David Woollard, Jonathan Roper, Rachael Tait, June Pratt, Barry Hall

Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle

PC Gary May   

Members of Public: 
2 members of public

Apologies:  Councillors: Jean Lindsay, Richard Sewell

County Councillor Michael Carttiss  


The Chairman welcomed Borough Councillor Haydn Thirtle, PC Gary May and the 2 members of public

Public Discussion:
a) There was a request to see the Standing Orders.  b) It was stated there is a possible fault on the Parish Council website.  c) Councillors answered questions from both members of public regarding planning applications and how the Parish Council deals with them.  

Declaration of Interest:
None received.

Minutes:


The Minutes of the Meeting of 24th November 2016 were taken as read. Rachael Tait asked for an amendment to paragraph Finance item d) to read “ due to lack of storage the nets would not be purchased” which was written in by the Clerk and the Minutes were proposed for signature by David Woollard and seconded by Jonathan Roper, all in favour.

Police

a) Report. PC Gary May said that he had taken over from Dick Cook.  He gave his report: There had been 9 calls to the Police in the last calendar month:  Suspicious Circumstance (phone call) Highway Disruption/Obstruction, Criminal Damage and an Abandoned Vehicle.   

b) Police Drop in Sessions. PCSO Paul Edwards would continue these in 2017 in the Village Hall on Monday 20th February, Friday 9th June, Friday 8th September and Monday 27th November. Times to be advised later. 

c) Police Connect.  PC May gave an outline of this website where you can register and be updated with information.  Via Google:  Police Connect Everbridge.

d) The Chairman advised that he and the Clerk had attended the presentation buffet arranged by Shirley Weymouth for Dick Cook at Caister Police Station. The Northern Rural Parishes had all contributed £10 and an engraved pewter tankard had been purchased to commemorate his retirement from the force after 30 years service.

Councillor

Vacancy


a) The vacancy has been advertised around the Parish and in the Great Yarmouth Mercury and on the


 Web site, with applications to GYBC until 2nd February.  To date the Chairman knew of only one


 applicant.  There will be a meeting arranged in February to select a candidate.

b) David Woollard asked that a letter of thanks for her long service as Parish Councillor, Chair and


 Footpath Warden is sent to Helen Scott.  It was agreed that the Clerk to send the letter.

Community

Speedwatch

a)
The Clerk has advertised this around the Parish and in the Great Yarmouth Mercury and on the Parish 


 
Council Web site. In 2 months only Richard Jordan and Madeline Muffett showed interest. Rachael Tait said that she had volunteered an hour a week at the previous meeting and said her husband, Roohi Singh would volunteer time and another person she knew may be interested. Barry Hall said he would volunteer.  There needs to be at least 6 people one of which to be a co-ordinator.  June said that she had spoken to the village school at a Governors Meeting, but they would not be able to join this group, as they want the children involved as much as possible.


Highways

a) Clippesby Village sign – ongoing

b) Potholes in Town Road – ongoing

c) A further complaint had been received from Janet Starkings of Clippesby. The concrete bollards installed by NCC are damaged and need repair.  The Clerk has advised Highways who have logged and acknowledged the report.


Footpaths

a) Muckfleet Bridge – Reported to NCC and ongoing.


Planning

a) Falgate Farm, The Common – Single storey rear extension – Approved

b) Lime Tree Farm, Tretts Loke – Renewal of PP Consent – Approved

c) New House Tretts Lane – 4 detached bungalows – Withdrawn

d) Gift of land to Parish.  A site meeting was held with the developer, Josh Brooks and the Chairman, June Pratt, Richard Sewell, David Woollard and Haydn Thirtle.  The land was offered with no cost to the Parish and it will be maintained with no cost to the Parish. Haydn Thirtle added that any future application to build on the land, for every house 40 sq metres would be given to the Parish. The pond, the size of which will be increased, will be fenced off.

e) 5 Dwelling houses – Land off South View, Fleggburgh. The Parish Council had no objections.

f) Prior Approval of agricultural buildings to 3 dwellings – Mill Lane Broiler Farm.  Jonathan Roper declared and interest. There was a lengthy discussion regarding this application.  Haydn Thirtle said that 2014 Legislation stated that automatic planning right would be given to convert agricultural buildings.  He added the Mill Lane chicken sheds could not be pulled down and must be converted. Following more discussions there was a vote of 4 to 1 against this application.  The Clerk to advise GYBC Planning.


Finance


a) Richard Sewell having given his Apologies had asked the Chair to advise about financial investment for the Council. It was first unanimously confirmed that the Councillors were in agreement for Richard to continue as Finance Councillor.  Monies need to be invested in March, 2017 but he needs to know if and when the Village Hall will require the money for repairs to the car park as interest would be lost if monies were drawn after investing.  There was a lengthy discussion.  Rachel Tait had requested an item be added to the Agenda for a Village Hall Liaison Councillor, which was omitted in error by the Clerk. This was discussed, Rachael Tait volunteered and it was unanimously carried.   June Pratt asked who would be the Village Hall spokesperson and this to be clarified by Rachael Tait.  There was more discussion regarding the car park and funding and it was decided to itemise this on the Agenda for the Meeting to be arranged in February to elect a new Councillor.  The Clerk asked Rachael Tait to ask Richard Jordan to telephone the Clerk to advise if the money would be needed.

b) A cheque for £1,950 had been issued to Maple Tree Services for 2016 Churchyard Grasscutting.

c) A cheque for £208 had been received and banked for December land rent.

d) £321 had been received from NCC for glass and paper recycling (November 2015 to September 2016)

e) The Precept request of £7,287 previously agreed by Council had been submitted to GYBC.  There was a short discussion as a subsequent email had been received from GYBC which was copied by email to all Councillors, stating: I have noticed an overall increase of £160 in your concurrent functions. Please be advised that the concurrent functions element has not been increased as per your request. This reflects my letter dated 12th October stating  ‘it was reported at the Parish Liaison meeting on 19th September 2016 that there would be no growth in CCFG (concurrent functions grant) for the 2017/18’. 
f) A cheque for £90 for hire of the Village Hall for 2016 meetings was agreed and signed.

g) A cheque for £10 for contribution to pewter tankard for PC Dick Cook was agreed and signed.


BT
a)
Removal of Public Telephone Box in Billockby.  The Clerk had advised BT of the Parish Council’s sanction for removal and this is ongoing.


Resignation of Parish Clerk

a) The Clerk had submitted her resignation to the Chairman with a proposed finishing date of 28th February 2017 or earlier should a new Clerk be engaged. There was a short discussion regarding finding a new Clerk.  Some Clerk’s do more than one Parish and that could be investigated.  Jonathan Roper said it ought to be someone local to the Parish.  Rachael Tait said she would get in touch with someone she knows who may be interested.  The Post is to be advertised.


AOB 
a)
Haydn Thirtle gave an update of the plans by GYBC to improve Great Yarmouth town.

b) Jonathan Roper and David Woollard advised that the newly installed street light opposite the Village Hall had never been on. The Clerk to advise GYBC.

c) June Pratt agreed with an email received from a parishioner regarding poor mobile phone coverage in Fleggburgh.  A discussion followed and this matter will be itemised on the Agenda for the next meeting.

d) Barry Hall said that the grass verge at the junction on Repps Road was in a very bad state from heavy vehicles running across it.  The Chairman advised that this was the jurisdiction of Rollesby Parish Council.

e) David Woollard said that the Parish Council should investigate the Transparency Funding on offer from NALC.

f) Thanks were given to the Clerk for the work she has done for the Council.


Next Meeting in February to appoint a new Councillor.  Date to be advised.
   Next Meeting 30th March 2017.



Date:  



Signed by Chairman
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